MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF

HASTINGLEIGH PARISH COUNCIL ON 13th June 2007

Present:
Cllr Gardener (Chair)


Cllr Mrs Day


Mrs. T Block (Clerk)


Cllr Mrs Helmer




Cllr Mrs Beale

In Attendance:
Cllr R Honey



Mrs L Waters

To be actioned by

1
Apologies



Apologies had been received from Cllr Johnson






2
Minutes of the last meeting and matters arising



The minutes of the last meeting were agreed and signed.

Cllr Gardener had spoken to the contractor for EDF and currently, there is no further news.  The preparation of the railings is in progress and Cllr Gardener is to organise another working party to complete the task.
WG

3
Declaration of Interest


4

5


Cllrs Gardener and Mrs Day declared a personal interest in The Stores.

Planning Application – The Stores

The Council discussed the application and the response Cllr Johnson had suggested.  Some alterations were made and the provision of a bus stop and newspaper collection point will be discussed at a further meeting.    It was agreed that Cllr Gardener would ask the owner of The Stores about the notice-board and post box site.

Recycling

Cllr Gardener outlined the problems with recycling, Cllr Honey responded to these on behalf of Ashford Borough Council offering 3 possibilities to solve the current issues.  These are a blue box recycling scheme, extending the Shepway collections into Hastingleigh or establishing a recycling point.  There is to be an entire review of Ashford Borough Councils recycling policies in August, it was agreed that Hastingleigh Parish council would write to Ashford Borough Council.

WG
WG/TB


6
Risk Assessment



There are no changes to be made.



7
Financial Statement



A copy of the financial report was distributed to all Councillors.  A cheque was signed for £98.52, to reimburse Mr Pell for the paint and materials for the maintenance on the railings.




8
Correspondence



There was no correspondence to discuss




9
Any Other Business



There was further discussion about the reed bed, a letter has now been sent out to the users from Ashford Borough Council.  Hastingleigh Parish Council recommend all users begin a “users committee” and then the Parish Council will assist if and where they can.  Cllr Honey is happy to liaise and mediate between the residents and Ashford Borough Council.

It was reported that the tee-pee that has been erected in the garden of 9 Beckets Close is a commercial venture and will be used as a display model.

The Hastingleigh Village Design Statement is to be adopted by Ashford Borough Council on 21st June.




10
Date of the Next Meeting
The next meeting will be held on Wednesday July 11th 2007.










Signed: …………………………………………………………………

Date: ………………………………………………………………..

